News from Tom
 

Dear Friends and Supporters,

 

We've survived another hot season—my 12th in Niger and probably the coolest of all that I can remember. This year temperatures seldom exceeded 110 F—unlike past springs when we had weeks closer to 120 F. For the first time, we had air conditioning in our home, having relied on ceiling fans and swamp coolers all these previous years. Electricity has thankfully been rather constant, too. The rains have started, many farmers are planting their crops and our kids our now on their two-month summer break.

 

I've wrapped up my two courses that I was asked to teach in Niamey, where we now make our home since leaving the Dogon Gao Bible School. At Sahel Academy—the English-language Christian missionary kids' school where our children attend--I taught a high school elective, World Religions, to two young men. My goal was for them to understand why other faiths make sense to their adherents. This approach helps create understanding so that the students could better share their Christian faith in ways that would address key concerns and questions that other faiths deal with. Sahel has also asked me to teach a leadership development elective in the upcoming fall for their seniors, which I hope I can do, as it looks like we'll be staying in Niamey.

 


 

One side benefit that I'm HOPING will result from my leadership class is that I'm better prepared to do more leadership training with our partner church, the EERN. Church officer elections were held in May and the result was a new team of officers with little national church experience. Suddenly, there's been more talk about leadership training. In any event, the new leaders have many challenges ahead of them as the national church struggles in many areas. Please keep them in your prayers.

 

In other news, Aïchatou continues to work on her medical thesis. The girls have two months of school vacation before returning to Sahel in mid-August. Ideally, we'll find the time to travel to the Dogon Gao Bible School this summer and visit Aïchatou's parents in Zinder. This all depends on us getting our new Toyota Land Cruiser licensed. We're still dealing with this issue, which is a result of being asked to pay 58% customs fees on the new vehicle (about $30,000 additional in taxes). Our church friends here are helping us look for an exemption from this tax and while it looks promising, we have yet to get the required permissions. My 12-year-old truck is still running OK, but it really isn't in good enough condition for long, 15-hour rugged trips to the country's interior regions.

 

NOTE: Since writing this, we learned that we received the exoneration for taxes on the new Land Cruiser! Praise God!
 

I also hope to largely finish my work on the Hausa Catechism booklets. I've completed the basic catechism and the Hausa-French version and now am editing the Hausa Study Guide version. Once I have all three ready to go to the printers, we'll start getting bids to determine how much they will cost to publish. We'd certainly appreciate your financial help in this matter. Finally, I hope to have the electronic version of the Hausa hymnal done by late June/early July, too and released as an Android app.

 

PRAISES AND PRAYERS
1. Give praise for the end of a (relatively) mild hot season and pray for an abundant rainy season in Niger.
2. Pray that the church will get an exceptional exoneration for our vehicle's custom duties so that we can legally put our new 4x4 in service for our ministry.
3. Pray for Aïchatou's studies and her health.
4. Give praise for the new EERN church officers and pray that God will grant them humble hearts and a desire to learn more about how they can serve him.
5. Pray for regional and local safety, as there has been political instability in Niamey with several protests in May. Additionally, Niger's neighbors (particularly, Mali, Libya and Nigeria) have security issues always hold the potential to affect Niger.

 



 

Tom's ministry
The Evangelical Church of the Republic of Niger (EERN) is a young church in one of the world's poorest countries. Many church members are first- and second-generation believers and know very little about practical Christianity and organizing outreach and ministry. Tom is putting his international development experience to work in both consulting and participatory roles. He trains Nigerien Christians for specific responsibilities and advises them on how to find and develop the human, financial, and spiritual resources to accomplish the God-given goals and objectives of the EERN. Tom also works with the EERN's Dogon Gao Bible School, helping to coordinate building and income-generating projects.
 

